

The Distributor

VOLUME 15 ISSUE 9

EDITOR: Kathy Marcacci SEPTEMBER, 1975

SEPTEMBER MEETI.

Date: Sept. 11, 1975
Place: Trident Jr. High-Anaheim

Time: 7:30

Sept. 14:

PANCAKE BREAKFAST

Sept. 20: 6th annual CHVA meet

sept.20-21 Rim of the world tour by Whittier MAFCA

Sept. 21: 9th annual Swap meet by MTFCA

Sept. 21: 2nd annual pagent of
Thunderbirds by Early
Bird of S.C. in the
Parking lot at the corners of Bali & Admiralty
Way, Marina Del Rey

Sept. 28: Swap meet at cars of Stars by Vintage Chevys.

Sept. 28: Duece Day for 32 Fords at Nisson Motors Corp. (USA) Carson

Oct. 5: Swap meet at Cars of Stars by Elks Ldg. 888 Girl Scouts is next

Oct. 12: Show & Swap meet by the Pomona Valley Chapter MAFCA at L.A. Fair Grounds

CONKOL'S QUOTES by Larry Conkol, President

September means or Fall Pancake
Breakfast (Sept. 14) is here.
After the breakfast at Hart Park
Louise Hall has a Poker run set
up for us so bring your friends
and neighbors. They'll have a
good time, especially if they've
never been on a Poker run before.
Membership or a Model A is not
required but those of us who
drive an A will receive mileage
credit. Besides, the more people
that show up the better my
chances of not coming in last.

There are also a lot of good tours this month including two week-end trips. All the tours are to Model A events sponsored by other MAFCA chapters so if you like Model A's this is the month you've been waiting for. See Gary's article for details.

If you missed Casino nite at Pat & Larry Boef's you were a bigger loser than anyone there. We all had a great time and the club treasury is over \$100 larger than before. Thank you Pat & Larry

Thank you also to Darlene Staib who co-ordinated our progressive dinner and who was one of our host for the evening along with the Plotkins, Grunklees, Arcolios, Heilands, and Hottels. Thank you all. Your homes, hospitality & of course, the food couldn't have been better.

Our Summer Bcwling League is ever seems like it just started. Rak & Joan, Rich & Judy, alais the Polish A's, ended up in 1st place. It was a lot of fun, mainly kecause when Jim Douglass (Bowling League President) takes on a job you know everything is taken care of. Joan Krist was the League Secretary who not only kept the paperwork straight but managed to get us some money back at the end of the season.

Kathy Marcacci is our new editor & publisher. We appreciate your willingness to take on this important job especially after Patsy Heller & her girls have done such a fine job for the last year & a half. Patsy -everyone in the club is in your debt - Thank You.

Sharon Johnson is putting together a fashion show for the September meeting. This should give you an idea of the clothing worn at the Round-up which is 50% of the points awarded. The other 50% is for your Model A.

Bring some items for the Round-up goodie bags to the next meeting. Most local merchants have promo-

tional items (pens, matches, yardsticks etc.) Try for 200 but smaller quantities are also useful.

The September meeting will be your last chance to get some raffle tickets for the microwave oven and tool cabinet and tool chest to be given away at the Round-up -the way it looks now - if you buy a couple of tickets you stand a very good chance of winning. The tickets cannot be sold the day of the Round-up. (Sat. Oct. 18)

Been wanting to have a BYOB Party? Gary says the night of the Round-up is open. Another possibility is the day after Halloween. Let Gary or me know.

See you September 11th at Trident Jr. High, 1800 W. Ball Rd. Anaheim at 7:30.

BARNEY'S BRIEFS by Gary Barnes, Actv. Chairman

Bring a friend to the Pancake Breakfast. Let them see what this Model A stuff is all about. Have them bring a car so they can foon the Poker Run, why should they get through the day without that aggravation!! Don't miss this run, this is your chance to see how rotten Rick and Louise Hall really are. Also this counts for mileage.

Did you catch who is having that Swap meet on Oct. 5?
This is really getting out of hand. Antique Motor News is now having two meets a year, a plasterer is throwing one in San Bernadino, Two Guys just threw one at the L.A. Fair Grounds. They could care less whose toes they step on as they are just after the money, it is not a Hobby and

a way of Life as it is for you you and me. The only one who really benefits from these are the promoters. The ones who lose are us, the Hobistist. Next time you go to a meet---THINK ABOUT IT.

Larry Conkol is going to lead a tour to the Show and Swap meet at the L.A. Fair Grounds on Oct. 12th. He will be leaving Orange Mall at 9:00 A.M. this is for mileage. This is being put on by the Pomona Valley Chapter MAFCA. They need oru support.

Oct. 18 is a big day. The Round up. - Start polishing, and planning to attend now. It's a fun day and climaxs a full year of planning and work.

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 8-28-75

The Board met at Gary Barnes & was called to order by president Larry Conkol.

Report by Round-up Chairman Tom Hottel. Dash plaques have been ordered. Adiscussion was held as to whether other club visitations were worth while. Last years chairman had felt we were : not well recieved and thus the visits not worth the effort. The majority of the board felt that because this is the big event of the year, we should make the effort even if only 2 or 3 from each club comes because of the visit. Kelly Craig is in charge of registra. tion. Louise Hall in charge of raffle prizes for the day. A motion by Tom Hottel to give Louise \$150. for mens prizes & \$150 for womens prizes. Second by Rick Hall .- Motion carried.

Minutes of July board meeting were read and approved as read.

Treasurers report by Tom Morris read and approved.

Min. Cont.

Activities report by Gary
Barnes. Our fall breakfast
is Sept. 14th. Motion by
Gary Barnes to give Rick
Hall \$30. for prizes for the
Poker run. Second by Tom
Morris, motion carried.
Sharon Johnson volunteered
to place an ad in the Santa
Ana Register advertising the
breakfast.

Have articles to Larry Conkol by Sun. Sept. 1 for the paper. Kathy Marcacci has volunteered to take over as editor.

Rick Hall, Tecknical Advisor said he has been unable to reach Rags Lindman in regards to a seminar in Sept. Sharon Johnson will be in charge of our Sept. meeting fashion show. If anyone interested in being in the fashion show call Sharon.

Larry announced that Diamond Tread is sponsering a So. Calif. Model A Round up on Sept. 19, 1976.

Sharon Johnson has recieved estimates for group rates for anyone wanting to fly to the National Convention next year. Round trip tickets for groups of 10 to 24 \$207 25 to 39 \$193 40 or more \$179

The Orange caps Gary Barnes showed us at the Aug. meeting were discussed. 3 dz. caps were ordered and we will be selling them for \$2 a piece.

There is to be another car show at Huntington Center, Nov. 6th - 9th. We need 25 cars and the club will be paid \$20 a car. Location is Beach & Edinger.

Next board meeting at Rick Halls Sept. 25 Meeting adjorned.

Respectfully Submitted Lorna Grunklee, Secretary

THANKS HIJM DARLENE:

I hope you all enjoyed the Progressive Dinner, and I'm sure you appreciated all the culinary talents of the host members.

Thanks to the Plotkins for the scrumptious soup; the Grunklees for filling in with the salad; the Arcolios for the delicious main course; the Heilands for the delightful dessert; and the Hottels for a fun party.

TEC TOK by Rick Hall

Our next meeting will be at Trident Jr. High School in Anahiem on Sept. 22. Sharon Johnson has organized a fashion show for this meeting to show us correct Model A era clothing. Everyone should be there for this show so we can all put on our best for the Round-up in Oct.

The next technial seminar will be on pop-out switch for Model A ignition. Rags Lindman has invited us over on Friday, Sept 19 at 7:30 P.M. A map to Rag's place is in the back of this issue of the Distributor.

I'd like to thank Glenn Johnsen for the last seminar. As Glenn pointed out so well, there is much more to good Model A brakes than a new set of linings. Thanks Glenn!!

<u>WANTED</u>: Volunteers to visit other Model A club meetings this month to invite their members to our Round-up. Call Tom Hottel (774-7182)

"CLUB CLOTHES"

T-shirts - a few "Large" size are left. \$3.35 ea.

Jackets - some from last order have not yet been claimed.

Tam Caps - available now at \$2.00 a piece.

Iron - on Tranfers - have
arrived! \$1.25 ea.

See Bee Marsh for the above items.

